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                              Universal Intention - Countries Receiving Refugees: That the countries                                           

w                          which take in a great number of displaced persons and refugees may find          

s                           upport for their efforts which show solidarity.   | 

Evangelization Intention - Collaboration of Priests and Laity: That within parishes,                            

priests and lay people may collaborate in service to the community without giving in to 

the  temptation of discouragement. 

 

 

                            Grand Knight Report 

Cliff Jarecke 
    

                             

                                               

My where has this last year gone?  Seems like we just had Thanksgiving but here it is again.   

The Kearney Area Concerned Citizens will be holding the Thanksgiving dinner as they have for 

the past 31 years.  This will once again be held at the Hall.  They are always in need of help 

both Wed. (prep day) and Thursday (Thanksgiving Day).  If you can lend a hand it will be very 

much appreciated. They will bring in the truck on Monday and it will have to be unloaded 

Monday evening after the Prince of Peace Council meeting.  This will be at around 8:30 PM. 

If you want to help on Wed. or Thur. please give a call to Tina Sheets at 308-234-1746 and she 

will find a place and a time for you.  If she does not 

answer leave a message and she will get back to you. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

         
 

 

 

 

 



 

  

From the Desk of Fr. Art Faesser 
Brother Knights- 

In an effort to give our K.C. Chaplin. Fr. Joe a little support in his many responsibilities, I will be 

writing a number of the reflections for the monthly K.C. News Letters.   

                                           An appropriate place to begin is to express gratitude to you for the many works and projects 

that you are committed to throughout the year.  These benefit many people and promote the mission of the Church in 

our diocese and beyond.  Thank you for the sacrifices you make and the time you give for the success of these good 

works. 

Thanksgiving is less than two weeks away.  Many of us will be gathering with family and friends at bountiful tables to 

share wonderful food, conversation and our affection for each other.  The harvest season is a good time to celebrate 

this annual holiday.  The harvest also serves as a reminder of the bounty and goodness of God to us.  A favorite 

mantra that I try to live by is the simple awareness that:  “All Is Gift”.  It reminds me that God is the giver of all that 

comes to me and that I must be a faithful and good steward of those gifts.   

We ought to and need to build and strengthen our ties of families and friendships on days like Thanksgiving.  At the 

same time, we must live with open eyes and hearts to the needs of the many others beyond our inner circle.  We must 

be inclusive rather than exclusive.  We must have compassion for the sufferings of those who lack so much of what we 

take for granted.  This is the message of Jesus in the pages of the New Testament.  This is the message that our Father 

Francis holds before us.  This is the message we are called to live and proclaim in our daily living.   

Blessings + Peace,                                       Fr. Art Faesser 

 

  

    

   

 
 

District Deputy Report 

                       Mitch O’Neill D.D. #24   
Brother Knights 

 Congratulations to the soccer kickers from our Region who are going to KofC State Soccer Challenge on 
Saturday, Nov 5. District 24 had 5 Regional winners who are going onto the State Competition. If anyone 
wants to cheer the kickers on, be at Grand Island Central Catholic High School at 11 am. 
  
Election Day is Nov. 8: It is the right AND DUTY of all citizens to have an informed involvement in the election 
of our leaders. Look at the ballot and vote for life. We all need to be sending a message about religious 
freedom, and the rights of the unborn to life. Pray for leaders who will seek God’s will for our country and the 
world. 
  
Please start to compile a list of activities that you have done in the name of the Knights because in January 
every member will be asked to submit your hours to the Grand Knight/Financial Secretary so they can forward 
it to Supreme. Thank you for your cooperation! 
  
The next major Degree is Holdrege on Jan 22, 2017. 1st degree at 11am, 2nd and 3rd at 1:00 pm. We need 
3rd degree members to show up and support the brothers who take the degree. Please contact a fellow 
Catholic man and invite him to join the Knights. 
  
Vivat Jesus, 
Mitch O'Neill, District Deputy 24 

Phone: (308) 440-3330 

Email: dd24@nebraskakofc.org 
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Nov. Bingo Workers 

             Chairman: Mark Glatter  Seller: Tim Bruner   Caller: Chick Messbarger 

Nathan Cheetsos, Tim Friedel, Harry klimek, Ron Lacy, Ken Macek, Ron Messbarger, Jeff 

Richter, Steve Rogers, James Ryan and Mick Thompson 

Notice! 

May’s bingo committee is scheduled to serve the dinner for the Nov. Council meeting. 

 

 

 

. 

 

Council Officers - 2016 –2017 

Grand Knight – Cliff Jarecke 
Deputy Grand Knight – Mark Glatter 
Recorder – John Lakey  
Financial Secretary - Tim Bruner 
Treasurer – Jim Bogner 
Advocate - Tim Franco 
 Warden - Dan Crookshank 
Chancellor - Richard Boden 
Inside Guard – Dennis Behlmann 
Outside Guard - Bernard Loeffelholtz 
Lecturer-  Tony Wathan 
Trustee 1 year – Ken Richter  
Trustee 2 year – James Hausmann  
Trustee 3 year – Dave Bonk 
District Deputy – Mitch O’Neill 

 Council Chaplain - Fr. Joe Hannappel  

Chaplain Emeritus - Fr. Bob Rooney  

Bulletin Editor Gailen Kotrous  

Hall Manager CMO Hall Info - Call 

(308)237-4255 

 

 

 

Council Meetings 4th 

Monday of every month at 

7:30 p.m. at the Hall. A 

steak dinner is served prior 

to the meeting at Cost of 

the meal is $8.00. 

6:30 p.m. All are invited. 

 

St. James Council 1728 

1900 Central Ave 

Kearney, Ne. 68847 
 

Officers Meetings 3rd 

Tuesday of the month at 

7:00p.m. at the Hall. 

 

CMO Meeting 2nd Tuesday 

of the month at 7:00 p.m 

at the Hal 

 

Dec. Bingo Workers 

             Chairman: Tim Franco  Seller: Gailen Kotrous   Caller: Dan Crookshank 

Donald  Blaschko, Alan Cover, Tyler Crookshank, Bill Hellriegel, Tom Karre, Luke Lacy, 

Carig Nickman, Bob Placke 

 Notice! 

June’s bingo committee is scheduled to serve the dinner for the Dec. Council meeting 

 

 

 

2016-2017 Council 1728 Officers 
Not Present were 

Advocate Tim Franco 

Warden Dan Crookshank 

Chancelloe Rich Boden 

Trustee 2 year Jim Hausmann 

 



Knight Of The Month 

        Kenny Richter 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

  

  Family of the Month 
      

           No Nomination this Month 

Knight of the Month 
                

     No Nomination this Month 

 

                     Meet Our 

Newest Members 
Don Loeffelholz   
(2nd Row Left) 

Mike Ciemnoczolowski 
(Upper Row 2nd from Right) 

Kelly Barnes   

(1st Row right)  

Nathaniel Banks  

(1st Row Left) Was 1st Degree 

 

Other members were from Grand Island, Elm Creek and Prince of Peace 

Center of 1st Row Nebraska State Deputy Tony Hergott 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                     4th Degree News 
The Fall Harvest breakfast turned out to be a success. There was a good turn 
out and plenty of food. Thanks to all who helped . 
The breakfast was followed up in the afternoon with the 4thdegree 
participating in the Veterans Day parade. Brothers Jim Bogner and Jim Dubas 
provided the color guard. Thanks to everyone who rode on the float and to 
Ken Richter for pulling the float. 
Respectfully yours 

  
Dan Glatter 
FN 609 

 

 

 

Fourth Degree  
Knights of Columbus,  

Kearney Assembly #0609 
 Meetings - 2nd Thursday, 7:30 P.M. 

 Knights of Columbus Hall 

 1900 Central Avenue 

 

 Faithful Navigator: Dan Glatter 

 Faithful Captain: Denny Behlmann 

 Faithful Pilot: Gailen Kotrous 

 Faithful Scribe: Pat Kistler 

 Faithful Purser: Mitch O’Neill  

 Faithful Comptroller: Tom Schachta 

 Faithful Admiral: Jim Bogner 

 Inside Sentinal: Ken Richter 

 Outside Sentinal: Emory Pankas 

 Trustee 3 years: Jim Dubas  

 Trustee 2 years: Cliff Jarecke 

 Trustee 1 year: Jim Rowling 

 Faithful Friar: Fr. Tom Mullowney  

 Commander of Color Corps: Sam Reinke 
 

 

 



 

 

                                                                 Field Agent Message 

  Michael Scholz,FICF  

                   308-991-6157 
                                    Michael.scholz@kofc.org 

 

Long-Term Care Plans Offer Peace of Mind  

Since its addition to the Order’s product portfolio in 2000, long-term care (LTC) 

insurance has provided the Knights of Columbus with an excellent opportunity to 

further serve members and their families. And, for our long-term care policy holders 

in the United States, there’s an added bonus.  

It’s called “Provider Pathway,” a program offering access to a network of long-term 

care providers at discounted rates. The network includes discounts on products, such 

as hearing aids, diabetic supplies, personal emergency response systems, and durable 

medical equipment, as well as skilled nursing facilities, assisted living, and adult day 

care.  

Eligibility for participation in this program is open to Knights of Columbus long-term 

care insurance policyholders, their spouses, dependent children, parents and parents-

in-law. All providers are fully credentialed and meet state licensing requirements.  

If you haven’t yet spoken with me about long-term care insurance, you owe it to 

yourself to do so. There are a few decisions to make in choosing a “plan” — a 

comprehensive plan that covers care whether you’re at home or in a facility, or one 

that covers facility only; daily benefit amounts and benefit durations (how much and 

how long it will last); and the length of the elimination period (waiting period) before 

benefits kick-in.  

Having a professionally trained agent ― and a brother Knight you can trust ― to help 

guide you through the process is yet another valuable benefit that comes with your 

membership. Take advantage of it; contact me today.  

 

Happy Thanksgiving!! 

 Michael Scholz 
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Please Fill out and Return to the address below 

Nebraska State Council and St. James Council #1728 

 

Provide no later than January 01, 2017 

 

Note: This information is used to enable us to retain our Not for Profit 

status. 

 

 Number of Visits to the Sick: _______________________________ 
 

 Number of Visits to the Bereaved: ___________________________ 
 

 Number of times gave Blood:_______________________________  
 

 Number of times worked on Habitat for Humanity Projects: 
______________________________ 

 

 Estimated Hours of Volunteer Service: 
 

    Church – all related activities  
 ______________________________ 
 
    Community – all related activities   
 
 ______________________________ 

 

Mail Information to: Tim Bruner, 2412 W 46th St. Pl., Kearney, NE 

68845 by January 1, 2017 or Bruner80@gmail.com  

 



  

    Supreme Chaplain Archbishop William E. Lori 

GROWING UP, I would sometimes throw stones into a nearby 
pond and watch the ripples. Whenever a stone hit the water, a 
series of rings radiated from the point of contact. The ripples 
flowed outward from the center, ring after ring. 

This widely observable phenomenon helps us understand the wide-ranging impact 
of decisions. Newly enacted laws, for example, often have far-reaching 
consequences unintended by those who crafted the legislation. In our own lives, 
when we give good example, our actions have a positive “ripple effect” on others, 
including people we may not even know. Conversely, when we behave 
scandalously, our behavior can tear down the faith and undermine the virtue of 
others. Our personal lives, even our private thoughts, attitudes and decisions, can 
have an impact on those closest to us – family members, friends and co-workers – 
but also on the common good of our communities, our countries and even the world. 

 

Lost and Found 

4th Degree Chapea,   Size 7 ¼,    D.S. inside band 

If found see Don Schutte 

 

 

 

      After the deaths of Chuck Dummer and Gary Mowrey, Joan and Barb 

      Have donated the 4th degree Tux’s to the 4th degree.  If you are Thinking

      of joining the 4th degree or just need one call:    

       Dan Glatter at 308-627-6156        

 

 

 

 

Ireland 
North & South 

With 

Fr. Art Faesser 

St. James Catholic Church 

Kearney, Nebraska 

April 25 – May 6, 2017 

$3,795 Plus Airfare 

 

 



Knights of Columbus  

St. James Council 1728 

1900 Central Ave. 

Kearney, Ne. 68847 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

krnystop@charter.net   or call me at 308-440-8712 

By doing this we can send you the bulletin over our website and save on postage at: 

www.kofc1728.org 
Thank you: 

Gailen Kotrous 

Webmaster 

 

 

                    

 

              We need your help.   

We are updating the bingo worker list.  We have guys that are un-

able to work anymore, have moved away or have died on the list.  

It is a time for an update. 

    We had a week that only 2 guys showed up to help.   

If the month that you are on isn’t working for you give me a call 

and I can move you. 

Send me an e-mail at krnystop@charter.net or call me at            

308-440-8712 
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